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MEDIA RELEASE 

Sheriff’s Office Investigating Fatal Volo Shooting 

UPDATE: Round Lake Beach Man Charged (issued 1/4/21) 
 

During this investigation, the Lake County Sheriff’s Office has been in close communication with the Lake County 

State’s Attorney’s Office.  Based on the progress in the case thus far, the Lake County State’s Attorney’s Office 

approved the charge of obstruction of justice (class 4 felony) for Lynell P. Glover, 35, of the 2300 block of North Old 

Pond Lane, Round Lake Beach. 

 

Glover is tentatively scheduled to appear in bond court this afternoon at 1:30PM in courtroom T020. 

 

All charging decisions are at the sole discretion of the Lake County State’s Attorney’s Office. 

 

Lake County Sheriff’s Detectives are continuing their investigation into this incident.  

 

All defendants are presumed innocent unless proven guilty in a court of law.   

 

Sheriff’s Office Investigating Fatal Volo Shooting (issued 1/3/21) 

  

On January 3, 2021, at approximately 2:50AM, Lake County Sheriff’s Deputies were dispatched to the area of Route 

12 and Route 120, Volo, for a possible fight in progress.  Sheriff’s deputies arrived quickly and located three 

individuals in a parking lot in the 30400 block of Route 12, Volo.  Two of the individuals sustained gunshot wounds 

and one of those two were deceased at the scene.  The third individual had minor injuries. 

 

Preliminary investigation shows a 35-year-old man of Round Lake Beach had his vehicle stolen several days ago.  At 

approximately 2:45AM this morning, he located his stolen vehicle in the area of Route 12 and Route 120.  The 



vehicle was occupied by two 17-year-old males of Carol Stream.  The two fled from the 35-year-old in the stolen 

vehicle, but the vehicle ran out of gas approximately one-mile south of Route 120.  The two pulled into a parking lot 

in the 30400 block of Route 12.   

 

A struggle ensued between the three males.  During the struggle, one of the males produced a firearm and it was 

discharged multiple times.  One of the 17-year-olds was struck by the gunfire and pronounced deceased at the 

scene.  The other 17-year-old was struck by the gunfire and sustained serious injuries.  That male was transported to 

an area hospital for his injuries.  The 35-year-old sustained minor non-gunshot wounds and did not need medical 

treatment.  He remained at the scene. 

 

The sheriff’s office has no reason to believe there were other individuals involved in this incident and there is no 

immediate threat to the surrounding community. 

 

The Lake County Coroner’s Office responded to the scene and an autopsy for the deceased 17-year-old is tentatively 

scheduled for tomorrow.   

 

This incident remains under investigation by the Lake County Sheriff’s Office Criminal Investigations Division.   
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